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TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF BILL# 25-0036
Property Taxes – Baltimore City Payment in Lieu of Taxes Task Force

TO: Chair McCray, Vice Chair Schleifer, and Members of the Budget & Appropriations Committee

FROM: Mary Jo Kirschman 

My name is Mary Jo Kirschman. I am a resident of Baltimore City District 3. I am submitting this testimony in support of Council Bill 25-0036, Baltimore City Payment in Lieu of Taxes Task Force. I strongly urge you to support a favorable report with no weakening amendments. 
I have been a resident of Baltimore City for 55 years, and a homeowner since 1981.  My two children attended Baltimore City Public Schools, and I obtained my graduate degree from the School of Social Work downtown.  My librarian training was at Notre Dame.   All my employment has been here, most recently as the librarian at Roland Park Elementary/Middle School.  I have been an election judge in the last two elections.  I am a member of the Lauraville Community Association, Jews United for Justice, and BeTheChangeBmore, among other city-based organizations.  I could not be more invested in Baltimore City and our shared future.
As I walk around my Lauraville neighborhood, I always have mixed feelings.  I have lived here happily for 39 years.  We moved here because we wanted to live in one of Baltimore’s most diverse communities – racially and economically, with mixed housing stock and access to shops and services.  But I also see serious needs – housing codes unenforced, vacant properties, sewage pollution in the Herring Run, many empty storefronts, and trash overflowing and in the streets.  As I drive around the city, I see all of the above, and more.  Why?  Because our needs far exceed our resources, and because cuts from Washington have already worsened this condition.
And yet there is so much good energy and hope.  We are lucky to have more than 5,000 non-profits here doing such important work to supplement what government can do.  The Anchor institutions are part of my life – I rely on Union Memorial, Johns Hopkins, Good Samaritan and Mercy for health care. I have attended many events at U of M, Loyola, and the Hopkins Homewood campus.  They are part of my community and I am part of theirs.  My property taxes, and their payments in lieu of taxes, make our city stronger.  We can be proud of joining together to do this, and it’s in both our interests to do so.
The Task Force will bring together all the stakeholders to look at how they can work together to build up the city we all call home. It’s an opportunity we can’t afford not to take.
For all these reasons, I respectfully urge this committee to pass Council Bill #25-0036 without any weakening amendments.

Thank you.
